

Newsletter

October 2018

Dear partners, supporters and friends,

2018 has started with a great sense of activity and development. While we are finishing some projects and evaluating the lessons learned, new projects are being planned and applications written. Through this newsletter you get an update about the latest developments inside CRISP.

Furthermore we are happy to announce that the CRISP-family continues to grow: after Katya and Sarah, now Nathalie has joined our team.

In case you are interested in closer cooperation between you, your organization and CRISP, please do not hesitate to get in touch with us.

Best regards CRISP-Team



Diplomats Training: Omaria

For the 6th time already we conducted a simulation game in cooperation with the International-Diplomats-Training Center of the German Federal Foreign Office.

The simulation game focuses on regional socioeconomic and political integration in a fictitious continent. Omaria brings up all the complex challenges that regional organizationsa are confronted with.

Read more...

International



Peace and Conflict Consultants Kyrgyzstan

CRISP was in Kyrgyzstan for the initial training of our new project "Peace and Conflict Consultants Kyrgyzstan". In this project, 26 Kyrgyz participants will be trained as peace and conflict consultants who will be able to identify, analyze and mitigate conflicts in their local communities. Read more

Evaluation and Reflection in Bishkek

As our activities in the frame of the cooperation with German Association of Adult Education (DVV e.V. Kyrgyzstan) are



coming to an end, we have conducted an evaluation and reflection seminar in Bishkek to review the initiatives implemented in the past four months.Read more



Hidden Memories on the radio

We developed a smartphone app that provides the user with different personal stories of what happened on and beyond Euromaidan 2013/14. Deutschlandradio talked about CRISP and our app "Hidden Memories". Here you can listen to the radio feature. Read more



Simulation Gamers Club - Egypt

Last week we met in Cairo participants from 15 different governorates. The Manifesto of the Simulation-Gamers-Club-Egypt "Nadi El Mohake" was officially approved and the founding members were chosen. Read more



Simulation Game: Gender Equality in Egypt

The development of a new game by Nadi El Mohakah and starting of the cooperation with local authority (the Ministry of Youth and Sports). Read more

National



Workshop Civil Military Cooperation

For the "Leadership Academy" of the German Army (Bundeswehr) we conducted a Workshop on improving civil-military cooperation. Target group were participants of the two-years training for becoming officers in the General Staff of the "Bundeswehr". Read more



Workshop for IPS Fellows: Taberlingen

In reaction to the current events and developments in Europe, we have updated our Simulation Game Taberlingen, that deals with the question of migration, integration and exclusion on a local level in Germany. Read more

Intern

Office Warming Party

Thank you to all friends and partners for attending our office



warming party and congratulations on the 10th anniversary! It was wonderful to welcome you and thanks for warming our new office. Read more



Publication: Simulation Games in Peacebuilding

The executive director of CRISP, Andreas Muckenfuß, was invited to contribute to latest edition of the journal of the research group "Außerschulische Bildung" (Extracurricular Education). The article highlights the potentials of the method of simulation gaming for developing strategic approaches for peacebuilders. Read more



New Staff member Nathalie

We are very glad to welcome our new project coordinator Natalie Rücker who joined us this August and will support our numerous projects. <u>Read more</u>



Our Assistant: Valerie

From July till the end of September, Valerie supported our work as an intern. She helped us in preparing some of our workshops and painted our new Whiteboard. Read more

Social Media

If you want to receive more information about our activities and stay up to date about our different projects, you might consider following us on one of our social media channels.







Contact



We are permanently looking for new partners and opportunities to link our projects with the activities of others.

In order to get in touch with us, feel free to write us an email (hello(at)crisp-berlin.org), or use the <u>contact-form</u> on our website.